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GOLD  $1,500 + 

Stanley Goldstein 

Judy & Rabbi Steven Kane  

Leona & Neil Schluger 

Bette & Gary Slutsky 

Cathy & George Zimmerman 

 

SILVER $1,000 - $1,499 

Ruth Weinreb & Bennett Ashley 

Robin & Sam Ginsberg 

Lois & Fred Schulman 

Darlene Fairman & Jack Zinn 

 

SUPPORTER $750 - $999 

Rochelle & Marc Auslander 

Roberta & Doron Bar-Levav 

Audrey & Steve Bender 

Margery & Michael Kirsch 

Deborah & David Levitt 

Lauren Thaler & Bill Null 

Sharon & Arnie Richter 

Clare Rosen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TREE OF LIFE $400- $749 

Karen Saponar & Steve Begleiter 

Stacy & Richard Charney 

Orit & David Daly 

Eleanor & Michael Frey 

Francine & Robert Goldstein 

Roberta & Rick Kay 

Iris & Joel Kazin 

Bella & Bernie Jacobson 

Denise & David Levine 

Marilyn & Bob Margolies 

Marnie & Mark Rosenberg 

Judith Rosof 
 

TEAM CSI $100 - $399 

Barbara & Norman Block 

Judy Boehr 

Ilene & Jeff Calderon 

Nancy & Dan Cohen 

Todd Greenberg 

Jill & Joel Greenstein 

Donna & Tom Hannan 

Erica & Jon Kolbrener 

Dara & Jason Mirsky 

Joel Neuberg 

Gail & Barry Perlow 

Patti & Bill Robbins 

Helene & Adam Rude 

Marion & Ray Sader 

Susan Wattenberg 

Suzanne & David Wexler 

Paul Toth & Eric Wrubel 

WE’RE AT 81% OF OUR GOAL.  

You can help us reach our goal for this year’s Annual Fundraiser  
by clicking here or by sending a check to the CSI office. 

WE THANK THOSE OF YOU WHO HAVE ALREADY DONATED TO 

HELP US MEET OUR 2019/2020 BUDGET REQUIREMENTS.  

https://www.csibriarcliff.org/giving/annual-event-2020/
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FROM THE RABBI 
Steven C. Kane 

Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org  

L’hitraot,  

On a recent phone call with a congregant I 
was asked, "What are you and the Cantor 
doing Shabbat mornings? It must be very 
unusual not to go to shul and lead services!" 
I thought that was a very interesting ques-
tion, more because what was behind the 
question than the question itself. If we were-
n't leading services, would we attend ser-
vices? The answer to that for us both is an 
unequivocal yes, because we have bumped 
into each other attending services in Israel 
and not known the other would be there (one 
rabbi sitting near us asked us to please stop 
talking to each other so much)! So clearly we 
not only enjoy leading services, we enjoy 
participating in and attending services   
   
There was however an even deeper part to 
this question. What they were I think really 
asking was, "if there isn't a community on 
Shabbat, what do you do"? 
 
My friend, colleague and fellow Hartman In-
stitute graduate, Rabbi David Schuck (Beth 
El Synagogue in New Rochelle) is on the 
Committee of Jewish Law and Standards 
with me. Recently we voted to allow live-
streaming from the synagogue on Shabbat 
and chagim (holidays), something CSI has 
already begun. It was a very well thought out 
teshuva (responsa) based in Jewish 
sources, and I voted in favor of it. Rabbi 
Schuck however was opposed. While I disa-
greed with his vote, he explained to me his 
reason, which identifies one of the weak-
nesses of many of our congregations.  
We discussed the fact that many Conserva-
tive synagogues and their members are very 
good at communal Judaism. We pray togeth-
er, discuss Torah together and perhaps most 
importantly we share Shabbat kiddush to-
gether. Yet, many Conservative Jews are 
not very comfortable with practicing Judaism 
in private. Our congregants generally do not 
pray when they stay home on Shabbat and 
few recite havdalah . "We have become",  
 

Rabbi Schuck told me, "public Jews but not 
private Jews. We need to learn how to ob-
serve Judaism in private too. That is why I'm 
opposed to live-streaming. Just because we 
are sheltering at home doesn't mean we 
can't 'do shabbat'. We should, and will, one 
day gather together as a community in shul 
to pray. We know very well how to do that. 
Until then, we should be teaching how it is 
possible to also practice Judaism at home." 
 
Since I voted in favor of the live-streaming 
teshuvah and it's something we have already 
begun at CSI, it is obvious I disagreed with 
Rabbi Schuck's conclusion.  
 
However what I do agree with is the problem 
he has insightfully identified in our move-
ment. We are very comfortable practicing 
Judaism together. We should get more com-
fortable practicing it on our own. That would 
be a tremendous goal for us to achieve dur-
ing this coronavirus crises. 
 
One of the small blessings of sheltering at 
home has been the ability to have a different 
view of life. One of those has been recogniz-
ing the need for us to practice our Judaism 
in both public and private ways. If, as we 
stay home we become more comfortable 
with private Jewish practices, that will have 
been a great accomplishment. 

mailto:Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org
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We wish to thank master craftsman and artisan, Vincent Mazzacone of The ZenWorks for the exquisite  
renovation and restoration of our Ark, Bimah, Lectern and Torah Holders.   
 
Vincent has created many functional and beautiful spaces throughout the building over a period of years.  
His work is a unique combination of precise craft and creative art always provided by staff who are smart, 
kind and easy to work with. 
 
All of us appreciate his consistent professionalism,  insightful advice, concern for our community, artistic 
talents, prompt service and reasonable pricing.   
 
If you are in need of a contractor for any size project, kindly consider Vincent:  TheZenworks@gmail.com.   
Be sure to mention CSI.   

mailto:TheZenworks@gmail.com
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CANTORIAL NOTES 
Hazzan Jeffrey Shiovitz 

It has been ten weeks  since I’ve been home with 
my family. We are eight! My 3 daughters, 2 sons-
in-law, a beautiful granddaughter , Robyn and me.   
Our son, David, moved out at the beginning of the 
pandemic. He is an anesthesiology resident at 
Westchester Medical Center and did not want to 
infect us. You might say that 8 people living 24 
hours a day together in one house! It must be 
crazy!  

  
Truthfully, Robyn and I feel blessed. We love 
having everyone around. Everyone has a work 
space in different parts of the house. I am 
relegated to our bedroom. Every space is being 
used. We all prepare and eat our meals together 
( most of the time). It has brought us closer 
together. David will come after work often for 
dinner. He sits near the street and we sit near the 
porch. Of course, we send him home with food! 
 
Life has really changed. Our rhythm has slowed., 
and little things have become far more important 
than before.  In preparation for celebrating my 
birthday in mid-May, I was asked if there was 
something special I would like.  I replied that I 
wanted to go to Costco.  (What can I say, that’s 
what I wanted).  It was quickly ruled out!  
Between David’s shopping and Fresh Direct 
deliveries, we have all that we need.  We feel 
really blessed that we have plenty of food to eat, 
family to be with. We take walks every day in the 
neighborhood and I ride my bike in our basement 
each day, too. We were able to be together for 
Pesach, Mothers Day, my birthday and my 
granddaughter Miriam’s second birthday. We all 
watched virtually as my youngest daughter, Talia, 
graduated with an MSW from NYU. In August, my 
daughter, Sarah, will bless us with our second 
grandchild. We have always been family oriented. 
This pandemic has brought us even closer. 

I think that here at CSI we have also become 
closer. Our Zoom services on Friday night and 
Sunday, Monday and Thursday mornings have 
been very well attended and fun. We have time to 
socialize together, pray together and sing 
together. I enjoy teaching my Bar/Bat Mitzvah 
students on FaceTime and staying in touch with 
them. We have ongoing classes that are well 
attended. Rabbi Kane and I speak with our 
seniors twice a week. I must say that for me, it is 
one of my favorite things I do. We are doing well 
here. 
 
I have learned during this time to be grateful for 
what we have and to fully appreciate family time.  
It seems that so many of us in the community 
have learned to count our blessings and to 
appreciate the positive effects of  this temporary 
“new normal.”   
 
I wish you good health, happiness contentment. 

 
Stay well,  

 
 
 

Jshiovitz@gmail.com 

mailto:Jshiovitz@gmail.com
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Virtual Year-end Celebration with CSI's Sisterhood and 
Men's Club:  TRIVIA NIGHT - with professional trivia  
company Trivia A.D. on Wednesday, June 17th 7:30-9pm. 

 
Please join us for an evening of fun and entertainment.  
Test your knowledge of history, sports, literature,  
geography, television, movies and more! 
  
 
 

◈ Everyone is on the honor system and you are your own scorekeeper.  
 
◈ There are no prizes and you'll have to bring your own wine and snacks! 
 
◈ This event is free for current Sisterhood and Men's Club members and their families.  
 
◈ If you are not yet a Sisterhood or Men’s Club member, join now for 2020-2021 and this event 

will be complimentary. 

 

RSVP TO Robsamg@optonline.net and ZOOM LINK WILL BE PROVIDED 

2020 -2021 Membership Form (for new and returning members) 

NAME ________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS ________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________ 

PHONE _____________________________ 

EMAIL ________________________________________________________________ 

Enclosed is my check payable to: CSI 

                          Member rate               Non -Member rate 

CSI Sisterhood                          $ 36                             $ 54 
CSI Men's Club                         $ 36                         $ 54 
 

PLEASE MAIL YOUR COMPLETED FORMS TO: 
Robin Ginsberg 

6 Woodsfords Bend 
Briarcliff Manor, NY 10510 

SISTERHOOD AND MEN’S CLUB 

mailto:Robsamg@optonline.net
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NEWS AND EVENTS from 
Roni Shapiro, Educational Director 

CSI Religious School 

Heh Class 2020 
 

Ethan Anisman 
Samantha Anisman 
Miles Eichenholtz 
Simon Eichenholtz 
Katelyn Fogel 
Alison Glaser 
Brandon Hawson 
Ryan Horowitz 
Aidan Kovar 
Sari Linett 
Mikayla Neave 
Ava Schwartz 

 Adam Mandell 

Emily Belle Daniel Mandell 

Benjamin Besner Jackson Newfield 

Arielle Brown Sienna Scheir 

Mason Cantor Rachel Sevi 

Gabriel Cisco Charak Sharma 

Oscar Colombini Emmett Shifren 

Jake Donovan Riley Shifren 

Kylie Elyachar Shira Simon 

Grayson Gonzalez-Peters Julia Sofer 

Aviya Haroush Miriam Stark 

Emilia Lupu Asher Teplow-Phipps 

CSI Nursery School 

4’s CLASS 2020 

Religious School Staff 
Michelle Korzen 
Julia Parzen 
Faith Kavy 
Libby Spitzer 
Maris Aschen 
Ilene Kramer 
Andrew Leibert 
Caren Shapiro 
Sheera Zuckerman 
 
CSI Religious School PTA 
Jenean Eichenholtz 
Samantha Hawson 

Nursery School Staff 

Faith Kavy 
Rose Borrero 
Merrie Satran 
Jessica Goldie 
Maris Aschen 
Aimee Axelrod 
Emma Schifrin 
Sheera Zuckerman 
Michelle Korzen 
Beth Fink 
Julia Parzen 
Michele Ludmer 
Caren Shapiro 
Cat Schwartz 
Melissa Goldie 
Krissie Borrero 

CSI Nursery School PTA 

Randi Teplow-Phipps 

Angela Kotsubey 

Emily Newfield 

Erica Bagliebter 

Alissa Lupu 

Naomi Elyachar 

Caitlin Scheir 

Melinda Cohen 
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June is Pride month, born to honor the 1969 
Stonewall riots in New York City and the struggle 
for recognition and rights in the LGBTQ+  

community.  
 

Jewish tradition teaches us that every person is 
created in God's image, and is therefore worthy of respect and dignity. CSI's Pride 
Committee was born to further these goals of inclusion and respect in our own 
community. 
 

While we cannot come together this month to celebrate Pride Shabbat in the way 
we had hoped, we can all take a moment to reflect on the blessings of inclusion, 
equality, and the freedom to live our lives authentically--and what that has meant, 
and continues to mean, not just for LGBTQ+ Jews, but to all Jews and all peoples 
the world over.  Happy Pride Month.   
 

You are welcome to join the committee at any time, just let me know.  

Suzanne Haber 

Pride Committee Chair  

IN THE CSI COMMUNITY 

+ 

Ritual Committee Report on Live-streaming Services 

  

The Committee on Jewish Law and Standards (CJLS) of the Conservative Movement passed a 
teshuvah (responsa) at their spring meeting allowing for the live-streaming of Shabbat and holi-
day services, including Rosh HaShanah and Yom Kippur, by Conservative synagogues. While 
this teshuvah had been in the works for a while, the CJLS moved up its consideration due to the 
coronavirus crises and the difficulties of synagogues holding in person services.   

At the May Ritual Committee meeting, we voted unanimously to affirm our support of live-
streaming CSI's Shabbat and holiday services. Live-streaming began on Shabbat morning May 
30, and will continue to be made available for all future Shabbat and holiday services. A link to 
the live-stream can be found on our web-site, which can be logged onto at all times, including for 
those who wish, prior to Shabbat.  

  

mailto:shabe2@optonline.net
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 
Steven Bender  

While we are living through unprecedented times, CSI contin-
ues to function as an active , thriving, connected community.  
Our governing bodies, the Executive Committee and the Board 
of Trustees,  continue to meet and address vital issues about 
operations and finance through Zoom. 
 
Our office staff, led by Ellen, continues to work remotely.  
Important congregational communications, including the 
monthly bulletin and individual email responses, yahrzeits and 
donations continue. 
 
Our schools, led by Roni, supported by her creative and  
talented teachers, continue to teach and support their  
students remotely. 
 
As the warmer weather arrives, our farm manager, David 
Levitt, alongside our volunteers have, once again, transformed 
CSI’s organic farm into a verdant, flourishing farm. The farm is 
a must-see in the early morning light or at sunset; bring your 
camera! 
 
Thanks to our amazing CSI  tech volunteers, the Rabbi and 
Cantor have continued to share musical and spiritual  
programming, and services through Zoom.   
 
Needed work on our building continues. Through the wonder-
ful financial gift of the Citron family, construction will begin on 

our state-of-the-art 
study room, which, 
when completed, 
will be the center for 
CSI’s educational 
events, lectures, and 
other creative pro-
gramming. And 
needed renovations 
to the Ark, Bimah, 
Lectern and Torah 
holders have been 

completed.  (You can see it on streamed services!).   
 
And more wonderful, creative programing lies ahead. 
 
Streaming from our sanctuary began at the end of May.  This 
newly available technology provides live-streaming of services 
and other programming from the sanctuary. CSI member  
Richard Zuckerman (see page 18) has been the mastermind 
behind our adoption of this new technology; our thanks to 
him for his assistance in providing this new tool. Members 

Jack Zinn and Marc Auslander have assisted Richard in this 
endeavor.  Thanks to  them and all dedicated CSI volunteers 
who enable us to meet  all of our goals.   
 
A High Holiday task force has been assembled to work with 
our professionals to create a diverse, creative, and engaging 
curriculum of programs over the course of our High Holidays. 
Through the creativity and talents of our members, the task 
force, and our professionals, our programming will be  
designed to engage our community and capture the spirit and 
beauty, as well as the solemnity, of the holidays. 
 
In preparation of the coming school year, we welcome Naomi 
Elyachar as Nursery School  Director, and Libby Sptizer, as 
Assistant Religious School Director, working with Rabbi Kane.  
A School Task Force has been formed to prepare for school in 
the fall in the age of COVID-19.  
 
Despite the pandemic, CSI continues to thrive. We do so 
through all the dedicated efforts of CSI’s members,  
professional and support staff.  Thank you to all for what you 
have done and will do! Stay well and healthy.  
 
Steve Bender, President 
President@csibriarcliff.org  

mailto:Presdent@csibriarcliff.org
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We purchased 14 new baby chicks for CSI's coop a 
couple of weeks ago!  Right now  they are living 
happily in  the garage at the home of CSI member 
and Nursery School teacher Emma Schifrin.  
(Thanks so much, Emma!).  They provide hours of  
entertainment to her and her family, eating fero-
ciously and launching themselves into the air 
practicing their new flying skills.  
 
We have 4 separate breeds- Buff Orpington's, the 
friendliest chicken with a beautiful apricot  
plumage and good layers of large brown 
eggs;  Ameraucanas ,with their blue legs and fluffy 
cheeks and beards which gives them a comical 
appearance, but they are great layers, of blue 
eggs,; and; Buck Eyes, the name derived from 
Ohio's name of Buckeye State, who lay brown 
eggs, are very active and noted for their vigilant 
pursuit of mice, some compare them to cats due to 
this ability. Finally we have Golden Laces 
Wynadottes, which are dependable layers, even in 
cold weather and are very beautiful with a variety 
of gold and black feather patterns.   
 
We will be bringing them to CSI to join our exist-
ing flock at the end of June when they have all 
their feathers and can survive outdoors.  
 
Emma Schifrin 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Greetings from the CSI Community Organic Farm, 

By the time you're reading this update we will be antici-

pating our first significant harvests of the season. So, please 

keep an eye out for email updates regarding the availability 

of our produce and plan to drive by to purchase and help 

support this unique feature of the CSI community. 

Despite the restrictions imposed by social distancing in re-

sponse to the pandemic, we've managed not only to prepare 

the planting beds, but, to improve the soil by adding over 15 

yards of compost and a boost of organic fertilizer. The irriga-

tion system is sprinkling, the chickens are laying, many of 

the walking paths have received a fresh coating of wood 

chips and there's still fire wood (all hardwoods and now sea-

soned) available (suggested donation of $18 for a midsize 

sedan trunk full). 

Our transplants for the season include Broccoli Raab, Brussel 

Sprouts, Celery, seven varieties of Cucumber, Eggplant, four 

varieties of Squash, six varieties of Zucchini, Chard, two vari-

eties of Bok Choi, Basil, four varieties of Lettuce, 4 varieties 

of Sweet Pepper, 4 varieties of Cherry Tomato and thirteen 

varieties of regular Tomato. We're anticipating growing addi-

tional items from seed once social distancing rules are re-

laxed and we can complete the installation of our new 

greenhouse. This is your opportunity to make suggestions 

regarding other vegetables you'd like us to try in the Com-

munity Garden. 

Volunteers to help with the various farm chores are always 

welcome. Prior experience is not necessary. On the job train-

ing will be provided. Tasks range from harvest weighing and 

order preparation in the modestly air conditioned CSI meat 

kitchen to outdoor labor which is guaranteed to fill-in for 

even the most vigorous of gym workouts.   

Looking forward to seeing you all again soon at CSI events. 

Stay healthy, 

David Levitt, Farm Manager 

mailto:David.m.Levitt@verizon.net


June 2020 Congregation Sons of Israel Page 11 

 

PLANT  - GROW - GIVE 
The CSI Organic Farm produces hundreds of pounds of produce  

each season. This year will be even more productive given the work that’s been done  
over the past few years.   Our soil is fertile, and our crops are increasing!  

 
As is our way, the CSI community will donate as much as possible to food pantries  

and others in need in our local community.  Please contact David or Ryna  (emails on page 6) 
if you are available to help with  picking, packing and /or delivering.   

 
CSI’S COMMITTEES ARE DOING WHAT THEY CAN DURING THIS 

TIME! 
 IF YOU WISH TO REACH OUT TO ANY OF THEM, PLEASE FEEL FREE: 

 
Caring Community:  Merrie Daitch  

 
Men’s Club: Rick Langeloh & Mark Reisman 

 
Pride Committee: Suzanne Haber 

 
Sisterhood: Robin Ginsberg 

 

mailto:David.m.levitt@verizon.net
mailto:Merrietunes@yahoo.com
mailto:RLangeloh89@gmail.com
mailto:mreisman@rrmllp.com
mailto:Shab2@optonline.net
mailto:Robsamg@optonline.net


Page 12 Congregation Sons of Israel June 2020 

 

DONATIONS  

CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

In memory of Pauline Rosenberg    Deborah & Leonard Chubinsky 

In memory of John Fisher     Lisa, Steven, Jared  & Sarina Cohn 

In honor of the Shiovitz family singers    Gail Sider 

 

CARING COMMUNITY FUND 

In memory of Florence Kim     Margery & Michael Kirsch 

In memory of John Fisher     Lisa, Steven, Jared & Sarina Cohn 

In memory of Juliet Keidan     Georgia & David Keidan 

In memory of Leo Freilich     Roberta Freilich 

In memory of Robert Mandel     Elaine & Evan Wetzler 

In memory of Florence Kim     Bette & Gary Slutsky 

In memory of Robert Mandel     Bette & Gary Slutsky 

In memory of Etti Cziment     Bette & Gary Slutsky 

In memory of Ben Levin      Bette & Gary Slutsky 

In memory of Muriel “Micki” Goldstein    Iris & Joel Kazin 

In memory of Bernard Rubin     Susan, Paul, Sofie & Ariel Hodara 

 

ABRAHAM COHEN/FRED STARLER TZEDAKAH FUND 

In memory of Florence Kim     Bella & Bernie Jacobson 

 

JEFFREY DITTELMAN/ROBINOV CAMP RAMAH SCHOLARSHIP FUND (OVERNIGHT) 

In memory of Ben Levin      Marian & Seth Natter 

In honor of  the Bar Mitzvah of Brandon Hawson  Gerald Sherr 

In memory of Etti Cziment     Gerald Sherr 

In memory of Ben Levin      Gerald Sherr 

In memory of Gene Wolf     Gerald Sherr 

In memory of Faye Bilmes     Gerald Sherr 

In memory of Ben Levin      Judy Rosof 

In memory of Ben Levin      Margery & Michael Kirsch 

In memory of Ben Levin      Annleah Berger 

In memory of Ben Levin      Judy Rosof 

In memory of Ben Levin      Stacy, Richard, Molly & Laura Charney 

In memory of Ben Levin      Emily Sack & Bob Schloss 

In memory of Jean Dittelman     Sharon Dittelman 

In memory of Larry Dittelman     Sharon Dittelman 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Sharon Dittelman 
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DONATIONS - CONTINUED 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ETZ CHAIM  - TREE OF LIFE FUND 

In celebration of Dina’s birthday     Ekaterina Milchtein & Konstantin MIllerman 

In memory of Ben Levin      Esther Schwartz 

In memory of Gene Wolf     Esther Schwartz 

In memory of Etti Cziment     Esther Schwartz 

In memory of Robert Kay     Roberta & Rick Kay 

In memory of Yetta Kaufman     Roslynne Reichgott 

In memory of Jenny Speier     Ruth & Mel Speier 

In memory of Selma Sternberg     Ruth & Mel Speier 

In memory of Abraham Bernstein     Ruth & Mei Speier 

In memory of Ben Levin      Marian & Dan Levine 

In memory of Robert Mandel     Marian & Dan Levine 

In memory of Florence Kim     Marian & Dan Levine 

In memory of Joseph Diamond     Marion & Michael Jablansky 

In memory  of Robert Mandel     Marion & Michael Jablansky 

In memory of Etti Cziment     Marion & Michael Jablansky 

In memory of Ben Levin      Marion & Michael Jablansky 

In memory of Norman Altman     Marion & Michael Jablansky 

Thank you  to the CSI Caring Community    Marion & Michael Jablansky 

Thank you to The CSI Ritual  Committee    Marion & Michael Jablansky 

Thank you to Rabbi Kane     Marion & Michael Jablansky 

Thank you to Cantor Shiovitz     Marion & Michael Jablansky 

In memory of John Fisher     Lisa, Steven, Jared & Sarina Cohn 

In memory of George Heller     Suzanne & Neal Haber 

In memory of Lilly Sillman     Arlene & Jay Neveloff 

In memory of Jay Jamner     Elizabeth, David, Brandon & Nikki Metzger 

In honor of the birth of Jane Scholenfeld   Helene & Adam Rude 

In memory of Micki Goldstein     Helene & Adam Rude 

In honor of the birth of Samson Schulman-Corr   Helene & Adam Rude 

In memory of Barry & Judith Goldstein    Helene & Adam Rude 

Good health to Jeff Calderon     Helene & Adam Rude 

In honor of the birth of Stephanie Grzan    Helene & Adam Rude 

In memory of Florence Kim     Helene & Adam Rude 

In memory of Robert Mandel     Helene & Adam Rude 

In memory of Selma Cohen     Nancy & Daniel Cohen 

In memory of Alice Bender     Gail Sider 
 

RACHEL GREENSTEIN CHILDREN’S RESOURCE LIBRARY FUND 

In memory of Joshua Levin     Kathy & Len Levin 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Kathy & Len Levin 

In memory of Mildred Cheskin     Kathy & Len Levin 

In honor of the birth of Ellie Messman    Kathy & Len Levin  

In honor of Roni Shapiro     Gail Sider 
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DONATIONS - CONTINUED 

GILBERT KAVY MEMORIAL BUILDING FUND 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Marilyn & Bob Margolies 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Bette & Gary Slutsky 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Stacy, Richard, Molly & Laura Charney 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Susan & Warren Altwerger 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Susan & Peter Diamond & family 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Sharon & Gil Balog 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Barbara & Jim Carlin 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Joyce Weiser 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Lorraine & Bruce Fiorito 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Marian & Seth Natter 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Ruth & Jerry Schneider 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Margery & Michael Kirsch 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Judy Duke 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Esther Schwartz 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Libbe & Howard Pavony 

In memory of Jane Kavy      Helene & Adam Rude 

In  memory of Jane Kavy     Super 2’s families:  Adorno, Bloom, Cohen 

        Elyachar, Hempill, Pek, Weinberger. 

 

IRA KESTENBAUM BEAUTIFICATION FUND   Cheryl Kestenbaum 

Happy Anniversary to: Carol & Tom Neuman * Lynn & Ron Hanover * Stacy & Richard Charney * Diane & Jason Eidlitz 

 

In memory of: Gene Wolf * Jane Kavy * Florence Kim * Ben Levin * Michael Honschke * Etti Cziment  
Judith & Barry Goldstein * Paul Rosen * Morris Yohai 
 
In honor of the birth of: Max Heyer * Samson Schulman-Corr * Jane Schoenfeld * Stephanie Grzan * Maya Feinstein 
* Shirin Khot Block * Emily Schiz 
 

In honor of the wedding of:  Lindsay Yellen & Adam Matloff 

 

KIDDUSH FUND 

In  memory of Arthur Anschel     Vivian Anschel-Weiss & Matthew Weiss 

In memory of Herman Weiss     Vivian Anschel-Weiss & Matthew Weiss 

 

MEMORIAL GARDEN FUND 

In memory of Robert Mandel     Annleah Berger 

In memory of Etti Cziment     Annleah Berger 

In memory of Minnie Levine     Annleah Berger 

In memory of John Fisher     Lisa, Steven, Jared & Sarina Cohn 
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 DONATIONS - CONTINUED 

RHODA & MEL MILLER RELIGIOUS SCHOOL TUITION ASSISTANCE FUND 

In honor of the May birthdays of Rhoda & Mel Miller  Matthew Miller 
 

MITZNER FAMILY SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS FUND 

In memory of John Fisher     Lisa, Steven, Jared & Sarina Cohn 

In honor of the birth of Shirin Khot Block   Iris & Joel Kazin 
 
 

ORGANIC FARM FUND 

In memory of Ben Lustig     Marilyn & Bob Margolies 

In memory of Ben Lustig     Janice & Ben Reznik 

In memory of Ben Lustig     Jill & Joel Greenstein 

In memory of Ben Lustig     Bette & Gary Slutsky 

In memory of Ben Lustig     Lois & Fred Schulman 

In memory of Ben Lustig     Clare Rosen 

In memory of Ben Lustig     Carole & Andrew Kagan 

In  memory of Ben Lustig     Rochelle & Marc Auslander 

In memory of Jenny Speier     Ruth & Mel Speier 

In memory of Selma Sternberg     Ruth & Mel Speier 

In memory of Abraham Bernstein    Ruth & Mel Speier 

In honor of the birth of Jacob Rosen    Marilyn & Bob Margolies 

In memory of Etti Cziment     Margery & Michael Kirsch 

In memory of John Fisher     Lisa, Steven, Jared & Sarina Cohn 

In memory of Ben Lustig     Gail Sider 

In memory of Adele Heller     Libby & Barry Spitzer 

In memory of Ben Lustig     Rabbi Steven & Judy Kane 

In honor of the birth of  Evan McBride    Rabbi Steven & Judy Kane 

In honor of the birth of  Jane M. Rechtman   Rabbi Steven & Judy Kane 
 

PRAYER BOOK FUND 

In memory of John Fisher     Lisa, Steven, Jared & Sarina Cohn 
 
 

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

In memory of Etti Cziment     Helene & Adam Rude 

In memory of Leo Kaye      Linda & Edward Kaye 

In memory of Arthur E. Nackman    Barbara & Mark Nackman 

In memory of David Chubinsky     Deborah & Leonard Chubinsky 

In memory of Florence Kim     Charlotte Schluger 

Speedy Recovery to Rabbi Albert Thaler    Margery & Michael Kirsch 

In memory of Itzik MIntz     Marcy, Ella & Tal 

In memory of John Fisher     Lisa, Steven, Jared & Sarina Cohn 

In memory of Ben Levin      Roslynne Reichgott 

In honor of Judy Kane’s 20 years of service at the Lefell School Francine & Robert Goldstein  
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Mazal Tov to: Neal Rechtman on the birth of his granddaughter, Jane Marie Rechtman.  Jane is the daughter of 
Joseph & Abbie Rechtman  

 

Mazal Tov to:  Cathy & George Zimmerman on the birth of their grandson, Evan Matthew McBride. Evan is the son 
of Cari & Danny McBride, little brother to Zach.  

 

Condolences to:  Naftali Lustig on the loss of his brother, Benyamin.   

LIFE CYCLE EVENTS 

CELEBRANT   Day  Age 
Joseph Hentel  8 12 

Jacob Pinsky  22   9 

Cameron Kleon  24   9 

Tyler Wancier  27   9 
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Celebrants    Date  Years Married 
Diane & Ronnie Myers    1   40 
Lois & Fred Schulman     2   35 
Jill & Adam Semler     2   29 
Karen & Allen Saperstein    5   43 
Susan & Andrew Morris     5   38 
Susan Ziskin & Daniel Ginsberg   7   22 
Erica & Michael Olin     8   32 
Carol & Marc Levitt     9   23 
Jill & Joel Greenstein   10   47 
Haley & Adam Weber   10   13 
Erica & Jonathan Ben-Zvi  11   14 
Janice & Barry Kirschner  12   49 
Orly & Daniel Zonan   14   40 
Meryl & Martin Weinberg  14   39 
Roberta & Rick Kay   16   47 
Karen Saponar & Steve Begleiter 16   29 
Lois & Joseph Gottlieb  17   64 
Joyce & Burton Koyner  17   59 
Rosanna & Marshall Frank  18   59 
Debra & Alan Goodman  18   43 
Corazon Loteyro & Marc Lewy 18     3 
Marci Dressler & Lou Sherman 20   38 
Naava Katz & Ariel Simon  22     9 
Jenean & Seth Eichenholtz  22   17 
Barbara & Norman Block  23   46 
Samantha & Ron Hawson  23   18 
Jaclyn & Michael Shifren  23     8 
Deborah & Richard Yoken  24   47 
Suzanne & David Wexler  24   19 
Bonnie & Steven Bromberg  26   37 
Leah & Charles Zweibach  26     5 
Margery & Michael Kirsch  27   49 
Alice & Isaac Merin   27   38 
Bella & Bernie Jacobson  28   51 
Barbara & john Palefsky  28   33 
Paula & Larry Edlavitch  29   40 
Anne & Robert Feiguine  29   12 
Rhonnie & Arnold Zeitlin  30   63 

June Wedding Anniversaries 
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 We are IMMENSELY GRATEFUL to CSI member and local business owner, RICHARD ZUCKERMAN.   
Richard provides not only expert IT support, but volunteered to assist in all of our security  

updates and has set up every aspect of our new LiveStreaming.  CSI asks, and he says “yes” every time.   
Richard’s attention to detail and on-site assistance is essential.  

 
 Support our vendors!  

If you are looking for any kind of home entertainment equipment, please reach out to Richard.  
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We thank our  year-round  
bulletin supporters! 
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General & Cosmetic 
Dentistry for Adults 

and Children 

 

61 Sunset Drive 

Briarcliff Manor, NY 

 

Hi-tech Dentistry  

with a Caring Touch! 

 

(914) 941-1890 

 

John R. Gualtiere 

Owner 

Hudson Landscapes 

Proudly Serving CSI and its 
community for over  

20 years 

 Lawn Maintenance Programs 

 Tree Care Services 

 Complete Landscape Design and 

              Installations 

 Irrigation Systems Installed and  

              Maintained 

 Masonry Services – Patios, Walkways, 

              Walls, Outdoor Kitchens 

 Excavation and Site Services 

 Drainage Specialists 

 Custom Fertilization Programs for      

 Lawns and Trees 

 Snow Removal 

(914) 923-9107          
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